
 
Principal Newsletter Report 
Friday 6th June 2025 
It has been very pleasing to observe the large number of students and families enjoying Auskick on a 
Tuesday afternoon after school this term. Mr Webb always does a great job managing our enthusiastic 
footballers and helping them to build their skills while having lots of fun. Although Tuesday 10th of 
June is a pupil free day at school, Auskick will still be happening at the usual time after school. 

A reminder to families that our Office opening hours at the College are 8:24am to 4:30pm on 
Mondays to Fridays, and 8:24am to 4pm on Fridays; office staff will be on duty to answer calls, 
address emails and to assist families and visitors between these hours from the Admin area of the 
school. Please note that the school telephone messaging service is switched on outside of these hours, 
but that families can send Compass and general emails to office and teaching staff to be addressed at 
the earliest opportunity.   

The Hawkesdale Family Services Centre is holding a pie drive, and I would encourage 
school families to get involved in this fundraising activity, and to support our excellent 
local early childhood centre. An order form is attached to this newsletter, and orders and 
money can be returned to the mailbox in the reception area at the centre by 26th June 2025. 

Orders will be available for collection from the Hawkesdale Family Services Centre on 2nd July 2025. 
The pies, sausage rolls and slice on offer are always delicious – please support this fundraiser! 

Students in Years 7- VCE have been involved in the 2025 Attitudes to School survey this week, and 
primary students in Years 4-6 will take part in the annual survey next week. This annual survey is a 
strong source of data about student perceptions of their learning and connection to each other and is an 
important starting point for school improvement planning for 2026. Surveys are conducted online, and 
the privacy of each student is protected through the use of unique student logins, and the 
deidentification of student personal details. Please note that this survey is voluntary, and that families 
do have the option to request that their child or children do not take part in the survey – please refer 
to the Information and Consent Letter attached to our newsletter for more information about how to 
make this request to our school. 

Please remember that two pupil free days have been approved by School Council in June – a staff 
professional development day on Tuesday 10th June 2025, and a report writing day on Monday 
23rd June 2025. Students will not be required at school for classes on either of these days. We are 
always conscious that pupil free days require plenty of advance planning and notice for families, so 
please note June 10th and June 23rd as pupil free days on your calendars or online organisers. 

The theme of our staff training day on Tuesday 10th June will be around building our school 
culture of respect and inclusion around the Rights, Resilience and Respectful Relationships 
curriculum that all Victorian government schools are mandated to follow. Staff are fortunate to be 
working with skilled Regional Respectful Relationships staff on this day, and we will be having a very 
purposeful day of listening, discussing, role-playing and learning.  

This time last week we conducted a successful emergency management drill at school, rehearsing our 
procedures if an unauthorised individual was to enter school grounds in order to cause conflict. 
Lockdown drills are a regular annual feature of our emergency training calendar, and it is important 
that staff and students know how to respond to the cues that manage this sort of emergency response, 
and the speedy communication to Victoria Police and other emergency services that this type of drill 
triggers.  



The Department of Education released a revised Suspension and Expulsion Policy earlier this week, 
which will provide government school principals with greater authority to tackle damaging out of school 
behaviour that makes its way to school – with online harassment and bullying being very much the focus 
of these revised guidelines. While the finer details of the policy are yet to be announced, it is pleasing 
to see that a significant problem in all schools is being addressed at a policy level. I would remind all 
students and families that online bullying is never appropriate and is never right - and that students 
need to immediately block, report and tell an adult who can assist them if this is happening for them. 
The majority of social media issues outside of school could be simply solved if students step back from 
joining chat rooms and chat groups that they know are going to create drama, or to leave them 
immediately if drama happens. I am always keen to see screenshots of inappropriate or threatening 
online conversations, and to use all our available resources – including Victoria Police – to sort these 
issues out.  

 A further reminder to families and students that it is a legal requirement to wear seat belts on a 
bus when they are fitted, no matter how old you are. Bus Captains are assisting me to monitor this 
requirement on buses, and our drivers are reporting that students are now belting themselves in with 
generally more enthusiasm. I will continue to visit each bus on a regular basis to remind students of this 
requirement, and students who are reluctant to follow this requirement could lose the privilege of bus 
travel for a period of time. It’s really important that families have a voice in this as well, and I would 
encourage parents to remind students about expectations around sensible bus behaviour and the wearing 
of seat belts. CCTV cameras are now being fitted to school buses across our network, and it will be very 
easy shortly to work out if anyone is choosing not to wear their seatbelt to and from school.   

The Hawkesdale Swimming Pool is hosting a Big Freeze event in memory of Graham 'Tiny' Densley 
on Sun June 22 from 12-3pm, with the goal to raise $5K for motor neurone disease research. Our 
Student Voice team has made jars with the faces of potentially participating staff members adhered to 
them, and students, staff and visitors to our school can drop some cash or coins in 
the jars of their choice as they pass through the front office – with the three 
staff with the most donations jumping into the freezing waters of the Hawkesdale 
Pool on the day. All funds raised will be donated to the pool's tally for MND 
research. I have heard coins being dropped into jars this morning as I sit typing this report in my office, 
and am wondering if it will be me jumping in the pool in several weeks’ time! Please refer to our latest 
College Facebook about making donations to this event online. 

A very timely community event is happening at the Hawkesdale Memorial Hall on June 10; the Rain Check 
– A Night For The Blokes is designed to provide support, wellbeing information and camaraderie for 
district farmers at a time when ongoing drought is creating hardship and uncertainty. We recognise that 
the drought is having a multitude of effects on families and the wider community at this time, and it’s 
great to see a local initiative providing support to those most affected. Please refer to the flyer in this 
newsletter for further details about this event, and phone your RSVP through by June 8.  

The 2024 Annual General Report is now available for viewing on our College website, and I would 
encourage parents to read through this report as a reflection on school achievement and areas for 
improvement noted from last year.  

Have a great long weekend everyone! 

Mr Ralph 
Principal 
 



 



 





 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


